## <u>District 29 Minutes - March 5th, 2022 - Area 39</u>

- Present: Sandi D., Pat H. Treasurer, Diane S., Clifton Springs, David S., Victor Parents, Kelly R-W., Penn Yan AFG, Stevan R. Cdga. Monday Noon, Pat H., Secretary
- Opened with a moment of silence followed by The Serenity Prayer
- Roll Call
- Reading of Traditions, Concepts, and Warranties
- Secretary's Report: Minutes of February 5th, 2022 approved
- Treasurer's Report: approved Balance \$498.97 we looked at the Al-Anon guideline G-41 on Reserve Fund and our history on finances that our treasurer put together. After a long discussion, we decided to think about what a prudent reserve would be and discuss at next month's mtg.

## **New Business:**

- We reviewed the happenings at Rochester AIS: Alateen meeting in Irondequoit on Tuesay evenings at 7:30 pm. Al-Anon meeting at the same time.
- Literature Discussions Saturday, March 12th @ 2 pm Detachment (S-19)
- Saturday April 2nd @ 2 pm Hope & Understanding for Parents and Grandparents (P-94) Meeting ID and PC on our website under activities for these discussions.
- AWSC (Area World Service Committee) Meeting March 19th @ 9 am.- visit <u>nynafg.com</u> to register.
- New GR meeting Thursday, May 19th @ 7 pm Info on <u>nynafg.com</u> to register -Spring Assembly (May 20th, 21st, 22nd)
- Day of Sharing Pat H., our treasurer, will call St. Patrick's Church in Victor to see if there is a Saturday afternoon available in Oct. or Nov. and what the rental fee would be. Ask our groups if they would come.

## **Group Reports:**

- Penn Yan 15- 20 regularly attending. Going well.
- Clifton Group Diane spoke with members from the group and they put the
  decision in Diane's hands as to what to do with literature and money since the
  meeting is closing. Diane decided to donate the literature to AIS and the \$140 to
  be split between the district and WSO. Alateen literature will be given to the
  newly formed Alateen meeting.
- The Victor Parents' group is doing well, it's a hybrid meeting.
- Cdga. The Monday Noon group has around 20 people and many new people attending. Laura, district rep for 29, recently came and spoke to the group about service and how beneficial it has been to her recovery.
- Laura also attended the Sunday Morning Geneva meeting along with treasurer
   Pat H. Information was given to the group and they were encouraged to attend the district meeting.

We closed with the Al-Anon Declaration.

Next meeting, April 2nd at 10:30, in person at United Church in Canandaigua.

Gratefully,

Pat H.

Secretary